
January 25, 2019 

 

City of Norman 

Mr. Tim Miles, Capital Projects Engineer 

201 West Gray Street, Bldg A 

Norman, OK 73069 

 

Re: 24th Avenue SE Water Line Relocation Project Phase II Contractor Recommendation 

 

Dear Mr. Miles, 

 

Regarding the 24th Avenue NE Water Line Relocation Project Phase II, bids were opened on 

January 24, 2019 at 2:00 pm at the City of Norman offices.  Four bids were received and are 

summarized below along with the Engineer’s Estimate: 

 

Contractor Bid Amount 

 

Engineer's Estimate $2,594,759.00 

H&H Plumbing and Utilities $2,330,500.00 

WEB Construction $2,380,072.00 

Downey Contracting $2,745,811.00 

Southwest Water Works $2,802,150.00 

 

During the bid opening, H&H Plumbing and Utilities, Inc. submitted the apparent low bid in the 

amount of $2,330,500.00.  This bid has been reviewed for mathematical accuracy and evaluated to 

identify any potential irregularities, to which none were found.  The low bid is approximately 

10.1% below the Engineer’s Estimate.  

 

Given that the low bid and engineers estimate are within a reasonable percentage, Atkins 

recommends award of Contract No. K-1819-97 to H&H Plumbing and Utilities, Inc. at the total 

price bid. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

       

 

Josh Malwick, PE, Project Manager     

Atkins North America   


